
Dear Yoichi Aota, 

 

Attached, please find the edited revision of MS 512. If you have any questions, please do 

not hesitate to contact me.  Good luck with your 

resubmission. 

 

Thank you for choosing SMES for your editing needs. We look forward to 

assisting you with your next document. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mary Ellen 

 

Mary Ellen Lenz, MS 

Managing Partner 

Science Manuscript Editing Services 

"You've done the research, and you mean what you say... 

Now let SMES help you say what you mean." 

www.smes-editing.com 

Phone:  (01) (717) 732-2603 
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